
Republic ot me Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resourees 
MIMAROPA Region
PROVINCIAL ENVIRONTvIENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES OFFICE

MEMORANDUM

The Regional Executive Director j
DENR MIMAROPA Region f;'-1 iwco,
1515 DENR By the Bay Building, Rox^floulevard, 
Barangay 668, Ermita, Manila

THRU

FROM

SUBJECT

The ARD for Management Services 

The OIC, PENR Officer

CREATION OF PROVINCIAL CAVE COMMITTEE WITHIN THE 
PROVINCE OF OCCIDENTAL MINDORO

This has reference with your memorandum dated May 20, 2022 which was received last July 15, 
2022 regarding creation of Provincial Cave Committee in accordance with DAO 2021-34 “Guidelines for 
the Establishment and Implementation of the CMPCP”.

Please be informed that an imtiai orientation meeting and reconstitution of the Provincial Cave 
Committee members was conducted last August 12, 2022 at Mindoro Progressive Multipurpose Cooperative 
(MPMPC) that were attended by identified members of the PCC from PG-ENRO, PGO, Provincial Tourism, 
NCIP, OMSC (Academe), MBCFI (NGO), MPDC of the municipalities of Abra de Hog, Rizal, San Jose, 
Magsaysay and Lubang (via zoom) with identified cave.

Our resource speakers during the orientation meeting were Forester Carla Mangundayao from 
Conservation and Development Division (CDD) MIMAROPA Region, ECOMS II Maria Teresita P. David, 
Jr., Forest Forester II Alvin E. Sanico and Technician II Herold Castro. Topics discussed during the meeting 
were Republic Act (RA) 9072 also known as “National Caves and Cave Resources Management and 
Protection Acf’, DAO 2021-34 Guidelines for the Establishment and Implementation of the Cave 
^.4p.g^mcnt, Protection snd Conserv?.tion Program (CMPCP) ?.nd Presentation of Assessed Csves for 
Classification within the Province of Occidental Mindoro.

At the end of the meeting, it was agreed that a confirmation letter shall be sent by respective offices 
identified as members of the committee as their official representative of the Provincial Cave Committee 
(PCC) of the Province of Occidental Mindoro. Attached with the report are the following documents:

1. Regional Special Order
2. Confirmation letters from members of the Provincial Cave Committee
3. Summary of concerns/agreements during the orientation and reconstitution of the Provincial 

Cave Committee; and
4. Activity report with geotagged pictures and attendance.

Relative to this, may we request tor a resource speaker for an onentation meeting for the new 
confirmed members of the committee which tentatively scheduled on second week of March next year on 
the role and fimctions of the PCC members as well as the protocol on the conduct of Provincial Cave 
Committee (PCC) meeting.

For information, evaluation and consideration.

TSD-CDS12/27/2022

ERNESTO^. TANADA

So. Pag-asa, Brgy. Payompon, Mamburao, Occidental Mindori 
Kmail:penrooccmin((^.denr.gov.ph










































